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On Wednesday 2nd December, the national lockdown lifted and Cheshire East went into Tier 2 of Coronavirus 
restrictions.  The Bridgend Centre shop therefore re-opened  on that day and we welcomed customers back 
into the Shop.  
 
We are now be open between 10am and 4pm weekdays and 10am and 1pm on Saturdays. 
We will continue with the Covid Secure practises that were in place before to keep everyone as safe as 
possible including the Bubble system for our staff and volunteers manning and working in the shop. 
 
If you wish to donate any items for the charity shop, please book at an appointment to do so at 
www.bridgendcentre.org.uk/home/charity-shop. We are limiting donations to four bags or boxes per person. 
 
We will continue to produce this newsletter to be a companion to you throughout these challenging times. If 
you would like to make a contribution with an article, picture, poem or song, please do drop us a line at 
info@bridgendcentre.org.uk 
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Bridgend Auction and Prize Draw 

Bridgend went virtual this year to raise vital funds to contribute to the day
-to-day running costs of our Centre. 
 
On Tuesday 8th December we held an online auction and prize draw. We 
had some absolutely amazing auction lots and prizes for the raffle, all 
donated to us by local businesses and artists. All in all we raised an  
amazing £2,790!! 
 
To celebrate on the evening, we held a party over Zoom and we were 
joined on the evening by Daz Antrobus of Silk FM who was a true expert in 
running a party, singer Andy Hofton and a wonderful poet from Stoke 
called Nick Degg who kept us entertained with his funny and heartfelt 
poems. 
 
The list of  Lot and Prize winners is listed below. Congratulations if you 
won and THANK YOU so much for your support to the Centre. And of 
course, THANK to all the hugely generous sponsors who provided prizes 
and those who helped run the party and most importantly to volunteer 
Claire Kerkham who organised it and galvanised all these people together. 
 
Hopefully this can become an annual event and maybe we could even 
hold it in a real venue next year! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
  

The wonderful poet Nick Degg 
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Bollington News—Festive Fun  

Bolluminations are back! Following on from the success of the Bolluminations  
in the village at the end of October, the organisers are encouraging us all to get 
creative again to brighten up the village for Christmas.  
 
Your design doesn't have to be big or complicated and they are good fun to 
make whether you are 8 or 80! 
 
Details of how to get involved are on their poster (to the right) 

 
Bridgend will be joining in the fun this time so keep an eye out for our festive 
offering! 
 
We plan to update you with pictures of everyone’s fantastic festive frames 
after the event. 
 

Snow falls in Bollington 

Last Friday saw the first snow fall in Bollington of this winter. Bollington’s fantastic local photographers 

captured these beautiful pictures..  

Ed Baron 

Andrew Heathcote 

Andrew Heathcote 

Andy Langdon 

Andy Langdon 
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Home School Isolation—By Jasmin Langstaff age 10 

Hi! Jasmin here again. I am Kerry from Bridgend’s daughter and I wrote you a little 

article a few weeks ago about what it has been like being at school during this 

annoyingness we call a pandemic. If you remember, I told you that apart from the 

buckets of sanitizer and other mild annoyances that life  was pretty much 

normal…..that was until my poor teacher tested positive for Covid! It started like 

any other Thursday, I dragged myself out of bed with no small amount of 

grumbling and then Mum said that had been sent a message from school that we 

had to isolate for 14 days, so no school for my class but no going anywhere else 

either!   

My little sister was ever so cross that she still had to go to school and I briefly felt a 

little smug. That was until I realised that school had organised a full programme of 

lessons online, I still had to be up and dressed (all be it in my Panda jumper not my school uniform!) for 

morning registration everyday and that instead of a trained professional teacher and classroom assistant, I just 

had my Mum to “educate” me!! Mum isn't as good at teaching but she did give me cups of tea whilst doing my 

work so it pretty much balanced out! 

I was very proud of my teacher as, even though she had Covid, she still worked all day and long into the 

evenings too dealing with us constantly asking questions about the technology as well as the school work itself. 

She must have said “ you have to unmute yourself to speak” about a billion times  (and that was just in the first 

lesson!) but she never got cross with us!  

Luckily, because the Bridgend Centre was shut for lockdown, Mum was able to benefit from all the lessons I had 

too. She learnt all about Viking longboats and how difficult it is to make an exact replica of one out of Tetrapak 

cartons that doesn’t capsize every two seconds.  

 

 

We all made P.E. challenge videos that we shared and even 

had a virtual playground where we could chat together 

online. 

I missed playing out with the other kids and seeing my 

friends, so when my little sister got home from school she 

was very surprised to find me so eager to play with her 

instead of kicking her out of my room like usual!  I almost 

knocked her over with a hug when she got home! 

The days went by surprisingly fast but I was definitely ready 

for a change of scene  by the end of it! Our first day back to 

school all together was really good fun, we started the day 

by dancing in our classroom to celebrate being back and 

that nobody had gotten poorly. We were even able to go to 

our swimming session at Bollington Leisure centre, which is 

one of my favourite things.  

We have been back for a couple of weeks now and its not 

long until we break up for Christmas. I can’t wait for some 

time at home but this time  without the having to stay 

there! 

Merry Christmas All—Love Jasmin.xxx 
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Hello again, everyone. What strange times we live in, but a good time to reflect on some of the good things in life.  
 
At the end of October, thanks to the owners of Holly farm, the Cheshire Bodgers were able to have another 
socially distanced gathering in the woods. This was the last one planned for this season but, unfortunately, many 
of our members were unable to attend, primarily due to level 3 categorisation for those living in Stockport and 
Greater Manchester. However, a small, but beautifully formed trio, plus the dog, braved the elements and met in 
the woods for the cooking of lunch, toasting of marshmallows and even a spot of whittling. Happily, the elements 
were kind to us and we were blessed with some beautiful Autumn sunshine. Lighting the fire,  brewing coffee and 
cooking lunch seems to be the prime motivation for us at the moment, but no excuses are needed for getting 
outdoors and sharing a bit of human company when you can.  
 
On to other things greenwood related, am very pleased to report that only a couple of weeks ago a good friend of 
mine kindly delivered some long lengths of freshly felled holly wood, which now reside in my back yard. Holly is a 
very hard wood to whittle, but it has a lovely pale colour when seasoned. With no more Bodgers meetings able to 
take place for a while, at least I will be able to whittle away in my back yard when the sun shines. I hope to make 
some butter knives, cooking spatulas and also some White Nancy love spoons. 
Although the winter sun might shine for some of the time, whittling out of doors can be very cold on the feet. So 

now, as a second time of lockdown heads towards us with the promise of tighter restrictions and furlough, I feel it 
is time for me to exchange my whittling knives, in the evenings at least, for knitting needles. Thankfully I have had 
time for a quick visit to The Crafty Corner in Macclesfield to kit my self out with the tools to knit an extra warm 
pair of woollen socks. I have never knitted with circular needles before, but now will be the perfect time to learn. 
I definitely think I’m going to need those socks this winter. 

 

Anna B’s Greenwood Diaries 4 



6 

Recipe— Cranberry and Clementine Eccles Cake 

Jo Maitland sent us this gorgeous sounding recipe in. We can’t wait to 
try them ourselves! 
 
Ingredients 
1 packet of puff pastry or make your own rough puff pastry instead; 20g 
butter; 150g dried cranberries; 2 tbsp chopped mixed peel (I never 
bother with this); 50g demerara sugar (or any sugar really);  zest of 2 
clementines; 1 teaspoon of mixed spice; 1 egg beaten; 3 tablespoon 
caster sugar. 
 
Method 
Preheat oven to 200 degrees c/gas 6. In a small pan melt the butter. Add 
the cranberries, mixed peel, demerara sugar, zest and spice. Heat gently 
and stir until sugar has dissolved. Remove from the heat and leave to 
cool completely.  
 
On a floured surface roll out the pastry to the thickness of a pound coin. Cut out 10 circles by re-rolling the 
trimmings. I use my largest biscuit cutter which is 10cm diameter.  
 
Divide the fruit between each of the circles of pastry leaving 1cm rim around the edge. Brush the edge with water 
and pull the edges of pastry to the centre, pinch together and turn over on the floured surface. Gently roll out a 
little wider taking care not to break the pastry.  
 
Place them on a baking sheet (I lined mine with my non stick baking sheet), brush with the beaten egg, sprinkle 
generously with the caster sugar. Make 3 slits in the top of each with a sharp knife and bake for around 15 
minutes until golden. They will store for a couple of days in an airtight container apparently. 

Bridgend’s new profile  picture by Artist Adam Francis 

If you are on Facebook, you may have noticed  Bridgend Centre’s 
new profile picture. Designed for us by local artist Adam Francis 
from Adam Francis Art. Here Adam tells us a bit about himself 
and his work……… 
 
Originally from Crewe, I moved to Macclesfield in 2008 when I 
married Heather, from Poynton. I describe myself as an 
'architectural illustrator', preferring to draw the manmade beauty 
of architecture over that of the local countryside, from my home 
studio in Macclesfield.  

 
Fine pen drawing is my usual style, and I can spend around 20-90 hours drawing detailed 
buildings and landmarks. More recently I have been working on a more contemporary, graphic 
style that I think lends itself perfectly to my ‘Macclesfield Collection’, which aims to showcase the 
very best of the town’s architecture and landmarks. It’s an ongoing passion but I aim to illustrate 
most of the town’s historical buildings and landmarks - it certainly won’t be a quick undertaking! I 
 
 also take on commissions for building illustrations and was delighted to recently take on the 
Bridgend Centre. After studying Art & Design at South Cheshire College, I went on to the 
University of Wales to achieve a BA (hons) degree in Animation. I set up my photography 
business in 2012 and turned my illustration hobby into an online business in 2016. Illustrating the 
architectural history of the town is my way of honouring the amazing architects, labourers and visionaries that 
came before us and I urge everybody to just pause and take in historical buildings, wherever they are, and admire 
the craftsmanship and fine details that adorn them.  AdamFrancisArt sells items on Etsy 
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Shopping local this Christmas 

This year has been particularly difficult for small businesses. With lockdowns and 
encouragements to shop online, big businesses like Amazon and Tesco have seen a 
boom in sales whilst life has been increasingly difficult for small retailers.  
 
Whilst Bollington isn't known for its expansive range of shops, many residential 
homes and outside workshops are host to a wide range of small businesses that you 
wouldn't necessarily know were there. The Bollington shop local group on Facebook  
was created to highlight the wealth of talent available on our doorstep.  
 
The Love Bollington Market team have also done a fantastic job with their virtual 
online markets and whilst they are finished for this year, they hope to return in the 
spring. 
 
We are also very lucky to have bakers, traditional butchers, a deli and a new wine 

and cheese shop in the village  (on the former site of Wellington Road branch of Heathcotes) for all those festive 
foody treats.  For the everyday essentials, the local shop by the leisure centre and the one on Grimshaw lane do 
a fantastic job of supplying the things we need. Our Co-Op also do a great job of supporting the community and 
the pennies that are spent there go towards supporting community projects locally.  
 
Love Bollington Business is a new group set up with the purpose of promoting Bollington businesses. They have a 
Facebook page and a website, where you can find details of various businesses based in the area. The Facebook 
page gives individual sellers an opportunity to display their wares. Love Bollington Business have created  a 
downloadable Christmas catalogue which details all the businesses in the area who are members of their organi-
sation . It can be found on their website at www.lovebollingtonbusiness.co.uk or their Facebook page 
@lovebollingtonbusiness. 
 
So lets see how many happy dances our cash can 
generate this Christmas! 
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Bridgend Centre, 104 Palmerston Street, 

Bollington, Cheshire. SK10 5PW 

Temporary phone number: 01625 813173   

Email: info@bridgendcentre.org.uk  

www.bridgendcentre.org.uk 
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Mind game—Hidden Bands 

Thank you to I am Print 

This newsletter was printed free of charge by I am Print, Adelphi 

Mill, Bollington to support people of Bollington during lockdown. 

A massive thank you to I am Print for this invaluable support for 

our community during this challenging time. 

 

Answers to last weeks riddle 

Can you find the 30 bands hidden in this picture? 

Say what? I speak without a mouth and hear without ears. I have no body, but I come alive with wind. What am I?  Answer: An echo 
Green and red You go at red, but stop at green. What am I? Answer: A watermelon. You eat the red part, and you stop eating at the 
green part. 
Tall to short I’m tall when I’m young, and I’m short when I’m old. What am I? Answer: A candle.  
Today, tomorrow, yesterday I’m where yesterday follows today and tomorrow is in the middle. What am I? Answer: A dictionary. 
Head and tail I have a head and a tail that will never meet. Having too many of me is always a treat. What am I? Answer: A coin. 
No wings or eyes I can fly but have no wings. I can cry but I have no eyes. Wherever I go, darkness follows me. What am I? 
Answer: Clouds. 
Head to toeI help you from your head to your toe. The more I work, the smaller I grow. What am I? Answer: A bar of soap. 
Everything, everywhere I am the beginning of everything, the end of everywhere. I’m the beginning of eternity, the end of time and 
space. What am I? Answer: The letter “e.” 


